
Town of Randolph 
OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN 

 

MINUTES OF MEETING July 22, 2024 

  

Members Present:   Paul Jadis, Michele Cormier, Rick Fournier  

    

   , Linda Dupont 

The meeting began at 6:00 pm  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

13-24 Building Permit – Eusden – 24 x 28 Garage was reviewed and approved. 

 

Paul Jadis updated the board on the progress of the FEMA Grant from the December 2023 

Heavy Rains. 

Looks good on paper.  Category A has been completed and submitted. 

Cat C is the Upper Randolph Hill Road, Boothman Lane, Durand Road, and the Ravine House 

Causeway.  Baillargeon Road Culvert Failure is separate by itself. Paul and Linda have been at-

tending weekly Microsoft Teams meetings with FEMA and Homeland Security pursuing assis-

tance of 75/25%. 

Lee Corrigan is busy demolishing the Lowes Cabins, they are behind a week and Lee is working 

on a breakdown of materials for repairing the lower portion of Randolph Hill Road. 

 

Katie Kelley will be holding a Public Meeting on CPCNH (Community Power Coalition New 

Hampshire) at the Town Hall on September 3rd. 

 

The board discussed and agreed to go with the no-cost study recommended by the REEP Com-

mittee. 

 

The board received a letter from Charlotte Winchell and William Woodruff requesting to un-

merge their lot located on Randolph Hill Road.  This lot was previously merged back in the sev-

enties by the town to condense the paperwork.  NH RSA allows any lot that was previous 

merged to be unmerged at the requests of the landowners.  All agreed and approved that the lots 

be unmerged. 

 

New Hampshire Revised Statutes Annotated (RSA) 674:39-aa allows owners to request that lots 

that were involuntarily merged before September 18, 2010, be restored to their pre-merger sta-

tus. This includes lots that were merged for tax purposes. Owners can request this restoration 

from the Board of Selectmen. 

 

Approved 



Rick Fournier advised the board that Ray Cotnoir has brought the police radios to Osipee to be 

serviced and brought up to date.  He will be getting a quote  for placing an antenna on the town 

hall to help boost the signal when needed. 

 

Meeting Adjourned 6:50 pm  
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